
 

 
660 North Capitol Street, NW Suite 810   Washington, DC 20001   Tel: 202/408-1711   www.saferoads.org 

 

 

April 28, 2025 

 

The Honorable Thomas J. Umberg, Chair 

The Honorable Roger Niello, Vice Chair 

Senate Judiciary Committee 

1021 O Street, Room 3240 

Sacramento, California 95814  

 

Dear Chair Umberg and Vice Chair Niello: 

 

Advocates for Highway and Auto Safety (Advocates), an alliance of consumer, safety, medical, public health and 

law enforcement groups and insurance companies working together to pass highway and auto safety laws that 

prevent crashes, save lives, reduce injuries, and contain costs, supports advancing Senate Bill (SB) 572 to require 

manufacturers of Level 2 advanced driver assistance system (ADAS) vehicles to report collisions to the 

Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) if the federal government ceases requiring crash reporting. Level 2 ADAS 

vehicles have driver support features including lane centering and adaptive cruise control, but require a driver at 

all times. Collecting such data is vital to ensure Level 2 vehicles are operating as safely as possible. 

 

Currently, the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) Standing General Order (General 

Order) 2021-01 requires vehicle and equipment manufacturers and operators of autonomous driving systems 

(ADS) and Level 2 ADAS system vehicles to report collisions under specified conditions. NHTSA makes this 

data publicly available on their website and can use these data to respond to crashes that raise safety concerns 

about the technology through further investigation and enforcement. According to NHTSA data, California has 

the most crashes involving Level 2 ADAS vehicles – 747, which is over 500 more crashes than any other state.  

 

If the NHTSA ceases collecting and reporting this important public safety data, SB 572 will require manufacturers 

to report collisions involving Level 2 ADAS vehicles that meet specific criteria to the DMV, and require the 

DMV to make the data public to ensure that consumers, regulators and stakeholders have access to this critical 

information. It will ensure oversight of driver assistance technology and improve transparency, accountability, 

and vehicle safety.  

 

Thank you for your consideration of this important traffic safety issue. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Catherine Chase 

President  

 


